Q and A Re: Fall Registration and Student Bill Payment, from the Faculty Senate Meeting of Thursday, June 8th.
1. Are classes on the fall master schedule being cancelled at a faster rate than in the past?

No, classes on the fall master schedule are not being cancelled at a faster rate than in the past.  The master schedule is regularly monitored by the Department Chair and the Academic Dean for that division.  At this point in time there have been very few cancellations for the fall semester.
Academic Departments with multiple sections of the same course, offered at the same time, have been encouraged to “shadow” some of their sections and cascade the opening of the shadowed sections on an as-needed basis.
2. Is there a specific date by which class cancellations must occur?

No, there is not a specific date by which class cancellations due to low enrollment must occur.  It is advantageous to both the student and the college for cancellations to occur no later than approximately ten days before the start of a semester. Cancellations made on this schedule allow ample time to notify students and to offer alternative sections/courses for their consideration.
3. Students are concerned that they will have to pay their bill earlier if they register earlier.
Students who register early do not have an earlier tuition due date.  For the fall 2006 semester registration began in March, all students who register through approximately the end of June, will have a tuition due date of July 15, 2006.  Bills are mailed to students subsequent to their registration.  Many students however, request a bill at the time of registration because they prefer to pay their bill while they are on campus and to secure their registration.  

Students who do not pay their bill by the due date receive multiple reminders; they are called and received a notice in the mail before the drop occurs. The actual drop is 7 to 10 days after the due date.  This “grace period” allows time for the processing of payments that come in on or the day after the due date.  The mid-July due date has been in place for a number of years and has not generated much in the way of student complaints.

The July 15th due date is attractive to the many students who elect the EDUPAY plan.  This plan allows students to pay their tuition and fees over the course of the fall semester, typically in five more manageable installments, between July and November
Students who register beginning in early July will have two weeks to pay their bill.  A second drop is scheduled for mid to late August.  
4. Students have reported problems with their PIN number when attempting to register in BANNER.

Student PIN problems have been investigated and a number of changes have taken place to reduce the problems students have experienced.  We have eliminated the PIN expiration date so students are not mandated to immediately change their PIN.  The need to change a PIN on the first entry in self service caused students to believe their PIN was not functioning correctly.  We have also given security access to reset PINs to a larger group of staff working with students from departmental secretaries to counselors and advisors.  This should allow for faster resolution for students who forget their PINs.

